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3rd July 2024 
 
Dear parents/caregivers 
 
What a huge four days it was last week with the moving 30 classrooms, as well as all of our resources! Thank you 
all for your support when collecting students so that entry doors remain clear, and for waiting on the front court 
after school. As with any new move, we are establishing and reviewing routines and safety rules now that 
everyone has had a week to settle into classrooms.  
 
Following the excitement of the move we ended our week with the most wonderful Matariki celebration on 
Thursday commencing with a dawn breakfast shared with whānau, followed by the mihi whakatau held on 
our new front court.  It was a wonderful opportunity to open our “new doors” so that you could see how quickly 
your children are settling into their new spaces and classrooms, for providing  kai (food) and sharing this special 
day with us.  We would like to acknowledge our kapa haka group for their hours of practice and vibrant 
performances.  
 
Thanks also to Tracy Triegaardt (Sustainability Manager) from Watts & Hughes construction company 
who spoke to several classes about the importance of replanting green spaces. This was followed by the donation 
and planting of a commemorative pohutukawa tree, as well as vegetable plants. Mace Landscapers provided soil, 
labour and all the native plants for the gardens next to the staff carpark. The team from Watts & Hughes not only 
provided 780 sausages and supplies needed for our sausage sizzle—but also cooked them all, ensuring every 
child in the school received their kai. This support and sponsorship was a fantastic way for us all to share in such 
a successful school construction partnership.  
 
We are looking forward to Student Led Conferences tonight and on Thursday.  These conferences will be 
held in your child’s classroom.  Each Conference is for 25 minutes.  Please be mindful that the teachers need to 
re-set the classroom after your booking for the next group.  Your child will be proud of their learning, and your 
attention and positive affirmation is a valuable part of showing your support for their effort.  Modelling respect (as 
one of our school values) for this occasion includes a request that you do not access your cellphone or device in 
this time.  We also request that pre-schoolers and other siblings are not brought into the classrooms as a courtesy 
to other students and their families.  If English is your second language you are welcome to bring along someone 
who can help translate throughout the meeting. 
 
The first four portocoms (old Areas 33-36) have already been removed from our grounds, with the remaining 16 
classrooms and toilet blocks to be removed this week and over the holidays. Due to the trucks and cranes 
operating it will not be safe for you to bring your children onto school grounds (including playgrounds) during the 
holidays. For this reason we have also had to temporarily close Kelly Club over the break. It will be 
amazing to have our full field open again, although it may take some time to have our grounds fully reinstated due 
to the winter conditions. 
 
We will be holding our official opening of our new block on Thursday 1st August.  School tours will be 
scheduled for 9.30am, 11.00am and 2.00pm.  At 2.30pm there will be our official opening, including ribbon cutting 
and performance by our kapa haka group.  School will finish at the usual time of 2.55pm.  (Information on page 4.) 
 
We farewell and thank Leah Taylor who has accepted a teaching position in Dubai, and welcome Joleen 
Posthumus to continue teaching in Area 17 (formerly Area 33).  We welcome for Term 3 new entrant teacher, 
Tanya Bavasto, who will be teaching in Area 23. 
 
Over the holidays we will be renumbering all classes and using our new Area numbers from the start of Term 3.  
After such a busy 10 weeks, we wish you all a safe and enjoyable end of term break, and look forward to seeing 
you on Monday 22nd July for Term 3 start. 
 
Together in learning 
 
Maree Bathurst 
Principal  



TERM 2 2024 
 

Term dates: 29th April—5th July 
3rd July Student Led Conferences, 3.30pm-5.30pm  
4th July Student Led Conferences, 3.30pm-5.00pm  
5th July Last day of Term 2, school closes at the usual time of 2.55pm 

TERM 3 2024 
Term dates: 22nd July—27th September 

19th July School office open for enrolment enquiries, 9.30am-12.00noon 
22nd July First day of Term 3 

On Friday 21st June, we held a 

blessing ceremony for a small 

group of representatives from our 

school, kapa haka, Watts & 

Hughes, Ministry of Education and 

OCTA (project managers).  Our 

grateful thanks to Matua Mate and 

Whaea Vicky for leading this very 

special ceremony.   

 

We look forward to sharing our new 

build with you on  

1st August at our formal opening. 

Mihi whakatau held on Thursday 27th June  










